From:

Steven and Carolyn Conner <conner@cox.net>

To:

<commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov> Saturday, April 10, 2010 3:15 PM

Date: Subject:

Comment Letter - OTC Policy

Apr 10, 2010

Chairman Charlie R. Hoppin 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Chairman Hoppin,

,The recent, major changes to the latest draft of the OTC policy meet neither the letter nor the intent of the Clean Water Act to phase out current antiquated, inefficient, environmentally harmful cooling systems. The OTC policy needs to be strengthened significantly to reinforce the state's commitment to ensuring that these facilities adopt the "best technology available" based on swift, certain timeframes.

Sincerely,

Steven and Carolyn Conner 240 Fredericka Pkwy Chula Vista, CA 91910-1860 (619) 591-9400

